CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
4th May, 2023.
Ordinary Meeting - 7.30pm in Trefin Village Hall 

         
Present:                      Clls:  Neil Prior (Chair), Rob Smith, Anthony Daniel, Chris Prior, Katy Jenkins, 
                                              John Morgan, Paul Raymond, Paul Niedzwiedzki
In attendance:            Vanessa Walker - Clerk                                      
Apologies:                  Delyth Jenkins, Cllr. Priscilla Wilde.
1. Representation by Members of the Public  - none


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 13th April, 2023, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. J Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.     
3.   Matters Arising.
· Councillor Training programme – recommended courses.     Councillors were asked to look at the One Voice Wales  May training schedule and choose a course.   Monthly training schedules are now available and some Councillors wished to defer their training after the busy summer period.   
Councillors were also asked to let the Clerk know if they wanted to attend the Planning Aid Wales training module “Introduction to Planning”.

· Trefin Sewage Works update.  A meeting had been held with Kelly Jordan – Welsh Water where it was agreed that an assessment of the facility will be made under the Storm Overflow Assessment Framework.  Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki has requested copies of Kick Surveys.   It is still hoped to hold public meetings in Trefin and St. Nicholas.
· Defibrillator:  training.  16 people attended and it was suggested that a donation of £50 be made to St. John Ambulance.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki .   The electrical supply for the Llanrhian AED is still being actioned – a new contractor has now been found..
· PCNPA – Landscape Character Assessment – SPG.  Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki has sent in a response.
4. Planning       
PCC

Opportunity to comment on design and siting of proposed development

                   22/1157/PN:  land at Ivy Park, Berea – installation of a 17.5m lattice tower supporting 3 antennae on 
                   a proposed headframe.  The Pembs County Council Planning Portal is not working.  Councillors were 
                  therefore unable to discuss this.   The Clerk would send round the information when available.
                  Planning Application

                  22/1208/PA:  Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch – nutrient store and associated works.

Cllr. Paul Raymond declared a personal and prejudicial interest.  No adverse comments.
PCNPA

Withdrawal of Planning Application
NP/05/605:  Felindre Cottages - variation of condition 8 – establish holiday use.  Noted.
                 Cefn Gallod. – see item 6(b)  - Councillors were made aware of Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki’s comments 
                 on the sustainable drainage plan.





5.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 
  ICO (data protection fee)                                 £35.00
                                                 4Awards2 administration (R Kelway-Lewis)  £225.00

                                                 Dwr Cymru (public toilet)                                 £74.46

                                                 OVO Energy (Pavilion)                                    £57.05
                                                 Audit Wales (2020/21)                                   £285.00
                                                 Public toilet requisites                                      £62.68
                                                 St John Ambulance (defib training)                 £50.00
Proposed by Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.

The Clerk was asked to review the OVO energy bills and produce an estimated monthly usage for the Pavilion.


Reserves – it was resolved to put £1000 per year into the Reserves.   Proposed by Cllr. John Morgan 
and seconded by Cllr. Katy Jenkins..

Financial Information    
Balance of Current a/c -   £6,243.56                        
Balance of Deposit a/c  -  £1,000.57

           6.    i)   Correspondence                  
                     a) Feedback report and information on the recent Town & Community Council questionnaire 
                         received.. 
         b) Paper prepared on behalf of Llanrhian CC on sustainable drainage plan for Cefn Gallod received.   

             The Sustainable Drainage Advisory Board meeting was attended by Cllr. Neil Prior and Paul 

              Niedzwiedzki.
         c)  Rebecca Evans MS – written statement on the democratic health of Town & Community 

              Councils received.

                     d)  EPG phase 2 – outline of on-going Connected Communities project targets received.
       
         e)  Connected Communities – Link Officer report April 2023 received.  
         f)   One Voice Wales – training schedule May received.
         g)  Triathalon – information about event on the 11th June received.
     ii)  Newsletters

i) Pembs Coastal Forum – April
ii) Paul Davies MS

             7.   Connected Communities

                   Community lunch went very well with 35 people and a surplus of £50.   The latest Connected 
                   Community e Bulletin has increased to 143 subscribers.    

                   A Community Lunch trial event was run on the 18th April) with 33 lunches served. 
       The Council’s Defibrillator Training event was advertised and managed by the project and was
       fully booked (20 places) by time of event.
             8.   Playpark 

                   It has been confirmed that planning permission from PCNPA will be required to remove the gable end  
                   on the Pavilion.  There are plans to put solar panels on the roof.  The Clerk was requested to ask 
       Richard Cotton to draw up simple plans.  There will be a requirement for a bat survey – Cllr. Paul     

       Niedzwiedzki has contacts and will give them to Cllr. Katy Jenkins..  The Clerk was asked to look into 
       the requirements for the planning application.  
                   A Volunteer Day is planned for June to refurbish and paint the play equipment and the multi-use 
                   games area.  It is hoped to hold some events in the playpark during the summer.










             9.   Crowdfunding for Pavilion refurbishment

                   The Clerk was asked to set up another Justgiving Page – “Save our Pavilion”.  Cllr. John Morgan will    

                   ask for old photos via Facebook.   Cllr. Neil Prior will write the information for the page and the aim is 

                   to raise £2,500..  

           10.   Social Media
                   T 182 following, 117 followers

                   F 2.8K reach, 1.1K engagement, 601 followers

                   I  142 followers
           11.   Pembs County Council Report              
                   C Cllr. Prior reported that Pembs County Council is still working on a strategy to keep the 

                   public toilets with tourist/leisure implications open -  alternative funding will be required. 

                  There may be a Vote of No Confidence in the Leader of the Council.   
        Signed …………………………….

        Date ……………………………….
